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         Greetings Friends . . . I trust that by now you all have noted a 
significant change to the look of the corner of Buffalo and Montgomery.  As I write 
this article a crew of capable volunteers, along with a representative from Heart-
land Parks and Recreation, are working faithfully in the final stages of completing 
our playground project.  When the work is done we will have a playscape available 
for the enjoyment of the younger ones who are part of the church family or who 
receive our hospitality of welcome in some other way.   
 The immediate opportunities are numerous:  Sunday school, Learn at 

First, Wonderful Wednesday, younger Scouts, Vacation Bible School, and other times when a nursery 
is provided for a church or community event.  Also in the plan is the vision of opening the playground 
on Saturday mornings during Clothes Closet hours.  This will allow the parents of these young ones 
the chance to enjoy the Clothes Closet experience and at the same time free them to visit with our 
volunteers without worry about where their children are at a given moment.   
 When the work is complete there will be a quality fence surrounding the playground.  The 
plan is for a five foot wrought iron fence which will enhance the corner as well as provide security.  
Policy also includes commitment to providing an adult present any time the playground is open, includ-
ing on Saturday morning.  All who work or volunteer as such will be subject to background check.  
Suffice it to say we choose to make the experience not only a time of enjoyment but also of safety.   
 This playground vision began nearly a year ago.  Funds for the project began with a $4,000 
grant from the United Methodist Foundation.  Various individuals, Sunday school classes, and other 
groups within the church family supported the effort with donations.  Our Easter offering last year was 
also dedicated to this project.  All this to say after a year the       playground is in place and even better 
there is no debt. 
 There are so many folks to thank for this.  I hesitate to even name a few but do have the 
calling to recognize Chandra Sorrells, our Childrenôs coordinator, and Bill Taylor, Chair of the Trustees, 
who gathered the volunteer crew tasked with the projectôs installation.  The list of willing supporters, 
contributors, and volunteers is relatively long.  To all of you; you have my honest and sincere apprecia-
tion along with my prayers of thanks.   
 It is our plan to consecrate the playground in the near future, after the completion of the 
fence.   

 I look forward to seeing you Sunday, if not before.  Regards and God Bless . . . Richard 
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WE SHOW OUR LOVE 
 
 

By Our Prayers . . .   
 

Courtney Allen, Anita Baker, Morgan Bobo, Elaine Carter, 

Alyssa Craddock, Montie Erwin, David and Sandra Johnson, 

Susan Lee, Sarah Monk, Ed Orms, Jerry Steger, Nelson Tyl, 

Lavetta Wallace 

Remember ongoing prayers for loved ones with serious ill-
nesses, our shut-ins, family and friends in the military service 

and the leaders and staff of our church and our country. 
 

Remember to check our Web Site  
for up-to-the-minute prayer requests.   

Statistically Speaking      

Box Tops for Education  

The Missions Committee is now collecting Box Tops 

for Education to give to area schools.   

 

Look for the pink Box Top on hundreds of participat-

ing products.  Buy your favorite Box Tops products.  

Cut out the Box Top from each package.  Bring the 

Box Top to church and place it in the collection bowl 

on the table by the office.  10 cents is earned for 

each Box Top collected.  

  

Robin Woodson                                                 

Missions Ministry 

 

Prayer Ministry 
  

5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ  

ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ǘŜƭƭ DƻŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ 

to thank Him for His answers.  --  Philippians 4:6 
  

{ǳōƳƛǘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜΥ 

www.gilmer-fumc.com 

 Or Call:  Church Office ς 903-843-2610 

Jane Wilson ς  903-841-1291 
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Our Presence 

Date Sunday School Worship Visitors 

January 25 95 170 27 

February 1 90 140 10 

Average        

Year to Date 
88 145 18 

 

Average Last 

Year 
87 171 23 

 

 

Thanks for Caring  

 
The Missions Team would like to thank those of you 

who donated your old eyeglasses for recycling. We 

collected and sent 122 pairs of glasses  to the Gil-

mer Lions Club for distribution to those who cannot 

afford glasses. Special thanks to the UMYF youth 

group for helping sort and pack the glasses and to 

the Clothes Closet who provide all the glasses they 

receive as ñdonations.ò 

We plan to continue this project again this year. The 

collection location is outside of the church office. 

Steve Nye 

 

 

 

 

 

The Wesleyan Sunday School Class asks for 

your help in providing food for the local Food 

Pantry.  A box has been placed in the hallway 

near the office and it is our hope to be able to 

deliver a full box of canned goods monthly.  

Thank you for your help in meeting the needs 

of our neighbors. 

 

Our Deepest Sympathy to...                    

 the family of Dorothy Mace                   
 

Roy and Linda Helpenstill                                  

on the loss of Lindaôs Mother, Corine Williams 

https://www.facebook.com/
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 As I left choir rehearsals Wednesday evening after spending the afternoon with the childrenôs choir 
(The Joy Singers), the youth bells (Festive Ringers), youth choir,  the adult bells (Jubilation), and the Chancel 
Choir I was once again reminded how many lives are involved in Music Ministries.  Music Ministries provides an 
avenue for many people to serve the Lord by preparing and participating in meaningful worship services each 
week.  Those serving in Music Ministries are not coming every week to prepare an ñentertainmentò for the con-
gregation but to offer themselves as true worshippers to our Lord.  It is for Godôs OWN PRAISE AND ADORA-
TION that hours of preparation are given as personal sacrifices to the Lord Jesus Christ from those involved in 

preparing music for services.  Because of this we ask for your prayers as these talented and gifted laborers continue to ñgive of their best to the 

Masterò! 

 Transfiguration Sunday is February 15.  With our eyes toward our beautiful stained-glass window at the front of the sanctuary we are re-
minded of the transfiguration of Jesus Christ every week, but even more so on this special day of worship.   Festive Ringers will ring ñRaindrop Prel-
udeò by Chopin arranged by Rogers for the Prelude and Lighting of Candles.  Our hymns for the day will include ñI Stand Amazed in the Presenceò 
and ñShine Jesus, Shineò with a second-hymn CONGREGATIONôS CHOICE.  The anthem will be a powerful arrangement of the hymn ñGlorious 

Things of Thee Are Spokenò by Haydn, arranged by Bolks.   

 We will gather in the Sanctuary for a special ASH WEDNESDAY service on February 18, at 6:00 p.m.  Jubilation Bells will not meet 
on this evening but the Chancel Choir will meet after the service.  Wonderful Wednesdays activities will continue as usual as well as youth music 

rehearsals. 

 The first Sunday of Lent is February 22, with our scripture reference from Mark 1: 9-15.   Reverend Lasterôs sermon topics throughout 
Lent will focus on the ñSteps to the Cross.ò  Our first sermon will be ñEvery Journey Begins with a Single Step and then Another.ò  This Sunday de-
notes the Baptism of Christ.  Our opening hymn will be ñLord, Who Throughout These Forty Days.ò  The second hymn focusing on the baptism of 
Christ will be ñShall We Gather at the River.ò  Our final hymn will be ñDown to the River to Pray.ò  The Chancel Choir will be singing the beautiful 

praise anthem ñNo Other Name but Jesusò arranged by Kirkland. 

 Thank you for your continued prayers for your worship leaders including our Pastor, worship planners and leaders, altar and visual deco-
rators, readers, ushers, musicians, communion stewards, office personnel, custodial and maintenance personnel, teachers, staff, and worshippers 

as we each contribute our own gifts to the beauty of worship each week. 

In Christôs love, 

Lora 

Music Notes 
by Lora Robison  
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 Hello everyone! This month 
began with a bang for the youth of our 
church. We had close to 60 people, 
mostly youth, show up for our annual 
Super Bowl party here at the church. 
Pittsburg FUMC brought some of their 
youth crew and we all had a fantastic 
time together watching a very interest-
ing game! Big thanks to everyone who 
helped make this fantastic fellowship 
possible! 
 
 Some of our youth will be go-
ing to Mid-winter camp at Lakeview 
coming up on February 20th-22nd. 
We will meet at the church at 5:15 that 
Friday evening the 20th. We will need 
to leave the church at 5:30 to make 
our way to Palestine. We will be stop-
ping to eat on the way down and on 
the way back home on Sunday so I 
am asking everyone to bring $20 to 
cover both meals. If you would like to 
send more money with your camper 
then feel free to. This is so they will 
have money for the gift shop and/or 
snack shack. If you have any ques-
tions regarding what you need to bring 
to camp then please message me on 
facebook. I will respond as soon as 
possible. The main essentials are: 
enough clothes for the weekend, bed-
ding (sleeping bag, blanket, pillow), 
toiletries (toothbrush & toothpaste, 
deodorant, shampoo & soap, towels, 
etc.), Bible, tennis shoes, flashlight, 
etc. We will be returning on Sunday 
the 22nd and are aiming to be back 
around 2:15 that afternoon.  
 

Matthew  

Youth News              

by Matthew Potter 
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Lent, 2015  

Through these next weeks, beginning with Ash Wednesday, we 
spend 40 days (not counting  Sundays, which are ñlittle Eastersò) 
preparing our hearts to travel with Christ through his life and min-
istry and the journey from Jerusalem to the Cross.                          
 

The hymn, ñHave Thine Own Way, Lordò could be a good point of 
reflection during this time. 
 

ñHave thine own way, Lord! Have thine own way! 

Thou are the Potter, I am the clay. 

Mold me and make me after thy will, 

While I am waiting, yielded and still. 
 

Have thine own way, Lord! Have thine own way! 

Hold oôer my being absolute sway!  

Fill with thy Spirit till all shall see 

Christ only, always, living in me.ò 

              Adelaide A. Pollard, 1902                
 

At the Ash Wednesday service we receive the ashes that remind 
us who we are and Whose we are so that Christ can work within 
us and through us. 
 

Annette Breazeale 

Childrenôs Sunday School Class in progress 


